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I would like to begin term 3 by 

welcoming Adelia and Ethan who 

have joined us in Concord Primary 

School in April and June 

respectively. Do show them around 

the school and make them feel at 

home.  

Let me introduce myself. I am Mrs 

Noelle Chong, Lower Primary Year 

Head. I have been teaching for 18 

years and was a Year Head in the 

previous school for 6 years. I am   

currently teaching Primary 1D and 

1G Mathematics. 

As a Year Head, I work closely with 

the Level Teachers and parents to 

provide strong socio-emotional 

support for the students in Concord 

Primary School.  

I look forward to a meaningful and 

fruitful year ahead as we work 

together to help your child / ward 

learn well in school. 

  

Year Head 

(Lower Primary) 
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June Babies Birthday 

Celebration 

Further easing of Safe 

Management Measures allows 

us to once again, come 

together in the hall to 

celebrate the Birthdays of our 

students.  

  

We would also like to thank Mdm Zarinah for 

taking very good care of the Primary 1 and 

Primary 2 students for the past 1.5 years. She will 

be away on Management and Leadership in 

Schools Course (MLS) starting mid July. Wish her 

all the best and we will see her back in School in 

November.   

 

 

  

 

 

MODIFIED LEARNING 

EXPERIENCE APPROACH 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

    

 

Learning Outcome:  

 

Write a recount of my experience in 

carrying out experiments with a 

magnet. 

(MLEA infusing Chatter Kit) 

  

 

English 


